ROS Summary Report to TAC for February 5, 2004

OGRRs Recommended for Approval (for Future TAC Review):
OGRR 141 – Section 2 Corrections and Clarifications – Implements Protocol and Operating Guide reference corrections, and updates pre-deregulation language. 

Dynamics Working Group (DWG)

The DWG is currently reviewing the time delay issue for Automatic Underfrequency Firm Load Shedding (30 cycles) as compared to the time delay for high set underfrequency (20 cycles). The group is expected to recommend any needed clarifications to the Operating Guides. 

Operations Working Group (OWG)

The OWG has reviewed NERC/DOE Reporting Procedures and OGRR 142 has been posted.  This changes the reporting processes by requiring TDSPs and QSEs provide disturbance data for DOE/NERC Reportable Events to the ERCOT Control Area Authority, who will distribute the report to the DOE and NERC.

Performance Disturbance Compliance Working Group (PDCWG)

The PDCWG continues to review frequency events as ERCOT data becomes available. There appears to be a decline in turbine droop performance as indicated by a noticeable decline in frequency during the first minute of an event. ERCOT Compliance and the Frequency Control Task Force will review the data related to turbine droop performance and frequency response.

Planning Assessment and Review Working Group (PARWG)

ROS has dissolved this working group because its duties are now being performed by the ERCOT Regional Planning Groups. ROS Procedures and Operating Guide references to this group will be updated to indicate current practices.

ERCOT Security Operations Report

The ROS reviewed the 2004 Black Start Plan.  Regional Black Start Training is currently underway for TDSP, QSE, and Resource operators. 

 The ROS reviewed the need for a process to closely track SCE, particularly around 0600 and 2200, where large SCE events continue to occur.  ERCOT Operations has been asked to develop an appropriate performance tool to measure QSE SCE performance from August through December and during the periods or 0545 to 0615 and 2145 to 2215.  A motion was made and approved that ERCOT Operations continue to collect and report monthly QSE SCE data and forward to the ROS, ERCOT Compliance and the PUCT MOD. 

Frequency Control Task Force Report (FCTF)

The FCTF is participating in a joint task force with WMS representatives to review and address issues related to PRR 468 – Frequency Response Requirements and Monitoring, PRR 356 – SCE Performance Requirement and PRR 358 – Negative Impact Schedule and Control Error. 

Dynamics Ratings Task Force (DRTF)

The temperature adjusted ratings pilot program became effective for approximately 40 transmission lines.  The ratings for each of these lines will be based on the next day’s forecasted high temperature. The DRTF is drafting a “strawman” to outline the permanent program. ERCOT agreed to develop a process for dealing with changes made to facilities included in the pilot program.

